
 

Tuesday 06th February 2024 

NEWSLETTER 

PAYNESVILLE BAKERY LUNCH ORDERS ASSEMBLY 
ASSEMBLY 

THIS FRIDAY 

2.35PM 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

It has been an absolute delight this week to walk around the school and see the smiling faces of students              
returning for the 2024 school year. There were so many excited voices throughout the week, catching up with 
friends and telling fun stories of holiday adventures. We also welcome a number of new families to the school. I 
hope you enjoy your time with us and feel a welcome part of the Eagle Point Primary School family. 
 

This year, the afterschool program will continue to operate 5 afternoons per week from 3:30-6:00pm. We have 
also started a Before School Hours Program to assist parents who require care for students before school.              
If students are required to be at school before 8:30am, please contact Theircare 1300 072 410, visit the website 
www.theircare.com.au or email info@theircare.com.au. Any student from Prep-Grade 6 can access the program 
after school or on student free days.  
 

On Monday 19th February all staff will be involved in professional learning, building on deepening our                    
understanding of teaching writers. There will be no school for students on this day so please make arrangements 
for your child/ren to be supervised. Theircare will be operating a program from the Old School Building so please 
register for this date if required. 
 

The annual swim carnival trials will be held on Monday 12th February at the Bairnsdale Outdoor Pool. All students 
in Grades 3-6 are invited to try out for the school team but they must be able to swim at least 50 metres without 
stopping in either freestyle, backstroke, breaststroke or butterfly. Students will travel by bus to the pool with Mrs 
Simpson and myself. If students would like to register for the trials, please give your name to Mrs Simpson by    
Friday 9th February. 
 

As the school year begins, I ask parents to please consider where they park while waiting to collect children from 
school. I understand that it does get quite congested around the school between 3:15-3:45pm but I have noticed 
that some people are parking over the driveways of our neighbours and along the bushes outside the hall. Parking 
here means that children are not able to follow the path along the fence-line and are having to walk behind cars 
onto the road to get into the school grounds. This is extremely unsafe for students. Our neighbour across the road 
also becomes distressed if they are not able to leave their driveway. If you are not able to find a car parking space 
at these times, please use the Hall carpark or arrange with your child to meet at the Drop and Go gate where cars 
can collect children directly from in front of the school without having to get out of your car. 
 

Have a wonderful week, 

 

Anna Duncan  
Principal 

Eagle Point Primary School 

MONDAY 
Lunch Order Day 

Students need to hand in their  
lunch order by 9.30am 

 

MONDAY 
Lunch Order Day 

Students need to hand in their  
lunch order by 9.30am 

THURSDAY 
Lunch Order Day 

Students need to hand in their  
lunch order by 9.30am 

 

STUDENT FREE DATES FOR TERM 1: 

Monday 19th February 

http://www.theircare.com.au
mailto:info@theircare.com.au


 

SCHOOL CALENDAR—TERM 1   

FEBRUARY 2024 

Wednesday 7th February No Preps in Attendance 

Thursday 8th February Lunch Order Day   

Friday 9th February School Assembly—2.35pm 

Monday 12th February Lunch Order Day   

Monday 12th February 
Swimming Trials—Gr 3-6 

Bairnsdale Outdoor Pool 

Monday 12th February Mobile Library—9.30-11.00am 

Tuesday 13th February Pancake Breakfast—8am  

Wednesday 14th February No Preps in Attendance 

Wednesday 14th February CSEF Form to be returned by today 

                                 

                    EAST GIPPSLAND SHIRE  

                        MOBILE LIBRARY 

            This Monday 12th February @9.30-11.00am 

 

CSEF Application Forms 

If you hold a current Health Care card you may be eligible to apply for CSEF—Camps, Sports and Excursion   

Funding. Please see information in this newsletter. An application form will be sent home with students who 

were eligible last year.  Please check your child’s bag for the form. The form will need to be completed again 

and returned to the office by Wednesday 14th February.  

If you have any questions or any new families require an application form please contact Amanda (Business 

Manager) or the office. 



      

        JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL 

Pancake Breakfast Order Form 
 

 Tuesday 13th February 

 8am Start 

 $3.00 for 2 Pancakes 

 

 Family Members are welcome to attend. 

 

  

 Number of Family Members Having Pancakes: 

     ___________ x $3.00 = $ ___________ 

Orders must 

be returned 

by this Friday 

9th February 







 

 

**** PREP NEWS *** 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

What a great start to the year we have had in the prep/1 classrooms! The children are settling 
well into the daily routines and are getting to know each other and their teachers. They have 
been eager to engage with the learning experiences and it has been lovely to see the year 1    

students stepping up as leaders and supporting the new students.  

 Mrs Z and Mrs Palmer 



 

SCIENCE...ROOM 8 

 

 





COMMUNITY NEWS 


